
                                WORCESTER COUNTY ELECTRICAL BOARD 
MEETING MINUTES 

December 10, 2019 
 
The Worcester County Electrical Board met on Tuesday December 10, 2019 in the meeting room 
of the Isle of Wight County Office Building, 13070 St. Martin’s Neck Road, Bishopville, 
Maryland. Members present were Kenny Lambertson, Chairman, Duane Duncan, Vic Chairman, 
Steve Kolarik, Carl Smith and Jeffrey Novak Members.  Also in attendance was Deborah 
Mooney, License Permit Clerk II and Maureen Howarth, County Attorney.  
 
The meeting was called to order by Kenny Lambertson chairman, at 3:12P.M.  
 
The minutes of the last meeting held on November 12, 2019 and the agenda for this meeting 
were reviewed. A motion was made by Duane Duncan and Jeffrey Novak seconded the motion, 
and unanimously carried to approve the minutes, as presented.   
 
The following is the Treasurer’s Report to be included in the minutes: 
 
The Treasurer’s Report for November:  
39 permits were issued in November $975.00 for electrical permits and $7860.00 for electrical license.     
Total for November is $8835.00.  This is subject to confirmation by department.  
 
First the Board discussed the revision of the limited exams for fire alarm and security systems. It was 
agreed that the exams ensure that the persons taking the exam have a thorough knowledge of Article 
300 of the NEC. Also on the application for the exams should include any licenses the applicants 
currently hold in the field that they are testing for. Next the Board reviewed the application for Steve 
Selby for an Electrician Limited License for signs only.  Mr. Selby had held a license with Worcester 
County since 1976 unfortunately has not renewed since 2011.  The Board discussed the situation and 
said Mr. Selby would either have to take the exam for a limited license, get a license in another county 
to reciprocate with us, see if someone else in his business has a license or ask another electrician to pull 
the permit for him.   
 
Finally, the Board reviewed the application for William R. White for electrician general license.  Mr. 
White had a license with the Worcester County in 2015 and had not renewed.  After reviewing the 
request Jeffrey Novak motioned to approve the application and Carl Smith seconded the motion, and 
unanimously carried to approve the application. 
 
There being no other business to be discussed Roy Case motioned and Duane Duncan seconded 
to adjourn the meeting. The vote was unanimous and the meeting adjourned at 4:07 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 Deborah Mooney, License Permit Clerk II Electrical Board 
 


